

# **NEWSLETTER**



Dear Parents and Carers,

Another week and another adventure for the children and their learning, especially for Year 3, who have been on an exciting trip to Butser Hill. While at the historic site, the children explored the Stone and Iron Ages to understand how nomadic people used to live. Immersing themselves in these ancient lifestyles, they built a wattled fence, made their own cordage and used flint to carve chalk. A great day was had by them all and they were wonderful ambassadors for our school with their behaviour, desires to learn and questioning skills.



We've also had sporting success this week, with the girl's football team, which you can read more about below. Once again, they were fantastic representatives of our school. Well done all!

#### **Next Week**

Date	Event
8 <sup>th</sup>	Simmonds Class to QECP
9 <sup>th</sup>	Steadman Class to QECP
10 <sup>th</sup>	World Mental Health Day
11 <sup>th</sup>	Jenkins Class to QECP

# World Mental Health Day – 10th October



Remember to wear yellow to help raise awareness for this important day.

By wearing yellow on World Mental Health Day, we can show young people that they are not alone and that things can get better. Wear it loud. Wear it proud. Because we stand brighter, together.

#### Reading in class continues...

Week 4 has continued well, don't forget that it continues every **Wednesday** between **8.35 am and 8.55 am.** It is lovely to see so many parents and children reading together each week. We look forward to welcoming you back in again next week.



#### The News - Reception Class Photos

The News will be in school on **Friday 18<sup>th</sup> October** to take class photos of the children in Reception. The pictures will appear in a special edition of The News. We will not be asking for consent as you have already provided this. If you would like to review the permissions you have already given, please contact the school office before this date. If you have not completed the online form requesting consent, we will text you to let you know.

### **Attendance Cup**

This week's winning house is:

	Mary Rose	Victory	Alliance	Warrior
KS1	97.5%	94.5%	94.1%	92.9%
KS2	95.7%	95.1%	95.7%	93.9%

Congratulations to Mary Rose.

# Congratulations to...



#### Annabelle



Annabelle took part in the squad championships at her gymnastics. Competing on the bar, beam, vault and floor, she came in the amazing position of first place overall and won her first gold medal. What a fantastic achievement Annabelle. We are all very proud of you and can see that you have worked incredibly hard to compete in all those different disciplines. Very impressive!

# **Sporting Success**

#### **Portsmouth U11s Girls Tournament**

Huge congratulations to our amazing team of 10 girls who played in the Portsmouth U11s Tournament. They secured 3<sup>rd</sup> place out of 8 teams, with an incredible girl difference of +14! We are so proud of their respect, teamwork and resilience which led to them brining home some well-deserved medals. Well done girls!



#### **Golden Child**



I am delighted to share the names of this week's Golden Children they are:

Year Group	Class	Golden Child
EYFS	Rosen	
	Hart	
	Donaldson	Mabel
1	Adeola	Freddie
	Field	Lily
	Gravett	Alexandra
2	Steadman	Samuel
	Simmonds	Ralph
	Jenkins	
3	Adele	Cooper
	Sheeran	Samuel
	Murs	Ralph
4	Thompson	Grayson
	Rickman	Evan
	Elba	Trinity
5	Peak	Vlad
	Hawking	
	Franklin	Penelope
6	Hussain	Alessia
	Roots	Maddison
	Berry	Grace

This week, EYFS/KS1 children have been recognised for being someone who is kind when interacting with others and the KS2 children for being someone who stands up for what is right.

# **Advance Notice: Autumn Term Parents Evenings**

Next week details of our first parents' evenings of this academic year will be sent home. These will be taking place during the last week of this half term (Continuing WC 21<sup>st</sup> October) and will all be face to face appointments in school.

#### Keeping our children safe online

Continuing our sharing of the informative posters from #WakeUpWednesday, National Online Safety. Please take the time to read through all the tips that will help to ensure that your children are safe online.





Thank you for your ongoing support. As always, I wish you a happy and relaxing weekend and we look forward to seeing you all again on Monday.

Matt Johnson Headteacher